
 

Brussels, 27 April 2016 

 

INFORMATION BULLETIN 

BATTERY REPLACE REMINDER 

 

 

The following information is a reminder that all Vigil batteries (Vigil 

I, II & 2+) must be replaced after 10 years + maximum 3 months 

from the date of manufacturing of your Vigil. 

Remark: the battery date of manufacture (DOM) could be up to 12 

months earlier than your Vigil DOM.  This extra year tolerance has 

been taken into account when your Vigil was manufactured.   

A battery replacement is mandatory when: 

 

 «Bat Low» or «Bat Rpl» message appears on the controller 

screen, or  

 When the Vigil has reached 10 years + maximum 3 months. 
 

If you have a Vigil I, and have not already replaced your battery, 

we recommend doing so during the next reserve repack.  

Failure to timely replace the battery in your Vigil may affect the 

proper functioning of the Vigil unit. 

 
Extra information to take into account for Vigil II only: 

 

     Do not leave your Vigil disconnected from the battery for      

more than three days. (See manual page 27). 

       After changing the battery it is recommended to wait a 

minimum 12 hours before switching the Vigil unit back on.  
 

         

     

      

Regards, 

Vigil Team         V2016.04.27 


